Katherine Douglas General Public Lamment - Group 1

(LATE DIST)

From:

Maria Long (marial365@gmail.com) Sent You a Personal Message

<kwautomail@phone2action.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, March 4, 2025 12:02 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Deny Exxon trucking project - Upcoming Board of Supervisors Meeting

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

I urge you to deny this dangerous project as recommended by the Santa Barbara Planning Commission.

In addition to the significant and unavoidable risks of spills from trucking the oil, the purported benefit of producing oil from the offshore platforms and processing it on the Gaviota coast would bring with it unacceptable risks of offshore oil spills, air pollution and toxic fire and smoke risks that were not analyzed in the EIR, which focused narrowly on trucking impacts.

The recent oil spill off of Orange County underlines the severity of these risks. In addition, ExxonMobil's facilities were the largest sources of air pollution in the county and contained dangerous and toxic materials in an area that has burned by wildfire twice in the 6 years since the facilities have been shut down. We were fortunate that oil and dangerous gases were not present at the site during the recent Alisal fire, which burned onto ExxonMobil's property.

It is not just that the trucking routes are along sections of road with above average accident rates, there have been specific and recent instances of oil tankers on this route spilling oil into rivers and starting fires. In fact, on October 11 -- the same day as the Alisal fire -- an oil tanker crash near Orcutt caused a fire in Eucalyptus trees.

Thank you for denying this dangerous and unacceptable oil trucking project.

Sincerely,

Maria Long 211 CAMPBELL AVE Vallejo, CA 94590 marial365@gmail.com (916) 239-8146

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Member Care at Sierra Club at member.care@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5673.

Katherine Douglas

From:

Natalia Derossi <nderossi@ucsb.edu>

Sent:

Tuesday, March 4, 2025 9:15 PM

To:

regentsoffice@ucop.edu; web@coastal.ca.gov; sbcob; henry.yang@ucsb.edu

Subject:

no urban street of town homes on ocean road

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Katherine Douglas

From: Kevin O'Connor <koconnor@oconnorcentralcoast.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 6, 2025 9:58 AM

To: laura@lauracapps.com; Joan Hartmann; steve.lavaghino@countyofsb.org; sbcob;

letters@independent.com; Letters; letters@montecitojournal.net; letters@vcstar.com;

letters@thetribunenews.com; Assemblymember.Hart@assembly.ca.gov;

Senator.Limon@senate.ca.gov; Assemblymember.Addis@assembly.ca.gov; Rep. Salud

Carbajal; Laura Capps

Subject: Santa Barbara county wasteful spending

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Poor leadership in Santa Barbara!

The waste abuse and fraud in Santa Barbara county is outrageous. We never hear our liberal leaders saying let's analyze each department, and cut waste for the hard working taxpayers. I think we have 35% waste, many government position's are bloated duplicated or could be privatized.

Kevin O'Connor Santa Barbara ca 93105 Sent from my iPhone

Katherine Douglas

From:

Dennis Allen <dallen4191@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, March 6, 2025 12:51 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

No new jails in North County.

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

The sheriff's plan is unnecessary and a waste of taxpayers' money. The money could much better be used for affordable housing. Thank you for considering this perspective, Dennis Allen